
 

 

March 13, 2006 
 
 

The Board of Supervisors of Shelby County, Iowa, met pursuant to law and rules of said board in 
special session at  8:00 a.m. in the Supervisors Chambers of the Shelby County Courthouse with 
the following members present:  Roger Schmitz, Chairman; Richard Ferry, Vice-Chairman; 
LaVon Christensen; and Marsha J. Carter, Clerk.    
 
It was moved by Christensen, seconded by Ferry, to approve the agenda.   AYES:  Schmitz, 
Ferry, Christensen     NAYES:  None 
 
A discussion was held on the bid received for Project No. RC-CO83(50)—9A-83 – Turning 
Lane at the March 7, 2006 meeting.  Since the bid of $299,100.23 from Western Engineering, 
Harlan, was significantly over the engineer’s estimate, it was moved by Ferry, seconded by 
Christensen, to reject the bid as recommended by the County Engineer, with the possibility of 
rebidding the project in the near future.  AYES:  Schmitz, Ferry, Christensen     NAYES:  None 
 
There being no further business appearing, the Chairman declared the meeting adjourned at 8:32 
a.m.   
 
                 
 

_______________________________________ 
Roger Schmitz, Chairman 

 
                                                                                                              
ATTEST: 
 
 
 
_______________________________________ 
Marsha J. Carter 
Clerk to the Board of Supervisors 
 
 
NOTE:  These minutes are as recorded by the Clerk to the Board of Supervisors and are subject 
to Board approval at the next regular meeting. 


